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The Lake Advisory Board held their regular monthly meeting at the Lake Lure Municipal Center 

on Monday, the 7th day of November, 2016 at 3:30 p.m.  

 

Attendees: 

Mark Helms (chairperson) 

Joe Pritchett             

Gary Johnson  

Gary Hasenfus 

Bill Ashman  

Sonya Ledford  

Dean Givens, Dir. Lake Ops. 

Mgmt. Officer 

Clint Calhoun, Environmental 

Management 

Mary Ann Silvey (council 

liaison) 

 

Non-Attending Members:  

 

 

    

Dan Breneman 

 

Call to Order: 

 

Chairperson Mark Helms called the meeting to order at 3:30 p.m.  

 

Approval of the minutes: 

 

Gary Hasenfus made a motion to approve the minutes of the October 3, 2016 regular meeting. 

Joe Pritchett seconded the motion and the vote of approval was unanimous. 

 

Individual Meeting Reports and Actions: 

 

Lake Operations Department – Dean Givens reviewed the department’s report that was sent to 

board members by email prior to the meeting.  

 

Mr. Givens presented buoy request applications and stated that he does not believe the proposed 

buoy locations meet the requirements for placement of a new buoy.  
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After discussion, Gary Johnson made a motion to support the lake operations department’s 

recommendation and deny the request to place a new buoy.  Bill Ashman seconded the motion 

and the vote of approval was unanimous.  

Special Topics –  

 

a) Discussion of Operation of Tour Boats on Lake Lure and Possible Amendments to 

Section 1.57 or 1.54 of the Lake Use Regulations  

 
Gary Hasenfus presented proposed changes to the Lake Use Regulations regarding tour boat operations 
on Lake Lure.  After discussion Gary Hasenfus made a motion to recommend these changes to the 

Marine Commission.  Bill Ashman seconded the motion and the vote of approval was unanimous.  

 

b) Review of the Subcommittee Meeting and Discussion of Subcommittee 

Recommendation 

 
After discussion, Joe Pritchett made motion to adjust the commercial boat permit fees to the numbers 
discussed.  Sonya Ledford seconded the motion and the vote of approval was unanimous. 
 
$2000/tour boat 
$1500/ski boats 
$1500/livery boats 
$500/fishing and service boats 
$500/livery less than 10hp 
 
Also increase resident annual motorized permits $200 
 

 

Adjournment: The board unanimously vote to adjourn the meeting. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

________________________________ 

Andrea H. Calvert, Town Clerk 

 
 


